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For school closure based on COVID-19 related concerns that cannot be accommodated by the 
calendar of the local education agency (LEA), which includes the 4,200 waiver minutes afforded to 
LEAs on an annual basis, the LEA may seek additional minute waivers from the agency in order to 
meet the 75,600 operational minute requirement. 

 
Those waivers would be granted as long as the LEA commits to supporting students instructionally 
while at home. An attestation regarding instructional support will be required to be submitted with 
a Missed School Day waiver using the TEAL Waivers application. Please note that if a Missed School 
Day attestation was submitted by email, it will still need to be included as part of the Missed School 
Day waiver application in TEAL. 
 
Things to Consider 

 
• LEAs have until July 1, 2020 to submit Missed School Day waiver applications in 

TEAL. 
• Missed School Day waivers require board approval. 
• LEAs must have made up the first two missed school days of the year by using built in 

calendar minutes/days. 
• LEAs must have utilized all annually available waiver minutes (4,200) prior to applying for 

additional Missed School Day waivers. 
• Missed School Day waivers cannot be submitted proactively* (future dates cannot be 

accommodated by the TEAL Waivers application). 
• Missed School Day waivers that are granted should be counted in terms of total minutes 

of instruction the same as it would have been if the LEA had been able to operate 
normally.  

 
*As the waiver system cannot accommodate submitting a missed school day waiver for days not yet 
missed, it cannot accurately collect information for dates in the future that are necessary to 
reconcile PEIMS reporting. LEAs are encouraged to submit one waiver, subject to the information 
above, inclusive of all days missed after the LEA opens again or after further guidance is provided by 
the agency with respect to the length of the current academic year. 
 
If you have questions regarding this guidance, please contact the State Waivers division at 
waivers@tea.texas.gov or 512-463-9630. 
 

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftea.texas.gov%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2FSchool%2520Finance%2520FAQ%2520March%252019%25202020.pdf&amp;data=02%7C01%7CBrandon.Spenrath%40tea.texas.gov%7C53dd4e8e4b5648f98e4408d7cda0192e%7C65d6b3c3723648189613248dbd713a6f%7C0%7C0%7C637203959803184762&amp;sdata=XdRsgAXMXjsydREdP%2FyKjDlzXHHpZNDR75alxMqQJcI%3D&amp;reserved=0
https://tea.texas.gov/sites/default/files/instructional_continuity_attestation_while_closed.pdf

